## BAROSSA VILLAGE INDEPENDENT LIVING UNITS SOCIAL CLUB NOTES FOR MARCH 2021.

Even though it was a holiday, 14 of the members attended the March meeting. Kevin opened the meeting at 1.25 p.m. thanking everyone for coming.

Those attending were Bev. Reid, Magda Lausberg, Judy Clarke, Nita Jones, Ruth Jarman, Jean Higginbottom, Yvonne Wuttke, Helen Roesler, Vi. Mitchell, Jackie Chapman, Doug Fisher, Kevin Prouse, Jeanne Whitelaw and Rita Dury.

An apology was sent from Ros. Hayward, Judy Richardson and Carol McConnachy.

During afternoon tea we sang Happy Birthday to Judy Clarke who celebrates her birthday in March.

Jackie read the minutes of the last meeting which was passed by Jean and seconded by Vi.

Jackie sent an email to ask if our meeting dates could be included on the calendars in the Grapevine, but this is not possible.

Vi. mentioned that we can now pay for the chickens for our luncheon by cheque.

She then read the financial report for the previous month and asked that it be accepted. Doug seconded the motion and all agreed.

Kevin was asked by Tom Herring if we were interested in doing a BBQ on 17<sup>th</sup> April in Nuriootpa which is the parade day of the Vintage Festival. This was discussed at length. Several of the members said they would be able to help if we went ahead with it.

We hope to have Harmony to entertain us on April 12<sup>th</sup> and we will have an auction at the May meeting. Jackie to enquire about another caterer for our next chicken luncheon in July.

Kevin closed the meeting and we then played the game of Bugs. The winners were Jean, Helen, Rita and Doug. Afternoon tea and a chat followed.

As mentioned the next meeting is on April 12<sup>th</sup> beginning at 1.15p.m. Please bring a plate of afternoon tea to share and your own mug.